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Revised Code of Conduct for SPADs
Note by Peter Owen


The Cabinet Office issued a revised code of conduct for SPADs in October. Bernard Jenkin has drawn attention to the insertion of the word “instructions” in the section dealing with relations between SPADS and the department, fearing that this signals a return to a period when Alastair Campbell had authority to instruct officials. 
The text of the relevant section[footnoteRef:1] is as follows: [1:  The full text of the Code is at https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/468340/CODE_OF_CONDUCT_FOR_SPECIAL_ADVISERS_-_15_OCTOBER_2015_FINAL.pdf
] 

“In order to provide effective assistance to Ministers, special advisers should work closely with the ministerial team and with other civil servants, and establish mutual relationships of confidence and trust. Among other things, special advisers may: 
 give assistance on any aspect of departmental business, and give advice (including expert advice as a specialist in a particular field); 
 undertake long term policy thinking and contribute to policy planning within the Department;
  write speeches and undertake related research, including adding party political content to material prepared by permanent civil servants; 
 liaise with the Party, briefing party representatives and parliamentarians on issues of government policy; 
 represent the views of their Minister to the media (including a party viewpoint), where they have been authorised by the Minister to do so; and 
 liaise with outside interest groups (including those with a political allegiance). 
 In working with other civil servants, special advisers can, on behalf of their Minister: 
 convey to officials Ministers’ views, instructions and priorities, including on issues of presentation. In doing so, they must take account of any priorities Ministers have set; 
 request officials to prepare and provide information and data, including internal analyses and papers; 
 hold meetings with officials to discuss the advice being put to Ministers; and
  review and comment on – but not suppress or supplant – advice being prepared for Ministers by civil servants.
But special advisers must not: 
 ask civil servants to do anything which is inconsistent with their obligations under the Civil Service Code or behave in a way which would be inconsistent with standards set by their employing department; 
 authorise expenditure of public funds or have responsibility for budgets; 
 exercise any power in relation to the management of any part of the Civil Service, except in relation to another special adviser; or 
 otherwise exercise any statutory or prerogative power.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]Need we comment? There have occasionally been problems in distinguishing between genuine ministerial instructions conveyed by a SPAD and the SPAD’s own view of what should be done – and we could if we wished draw attention to that - but the insertion of the word “instructions” in the context of the revised Code seems unlikely to worsen that problem
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